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02.11.23 

Adverse Weather Plan  
 Dear  Parents / Carers,   
 

As we approach winter, Mrs Christian and I have started to make plans in the event of adverse weather 
conditions.  Every effort will be made to keep both schools open in severe weather. However, we may be 
forced to close due to ‘unavoidable’ circumstances. Those circumstances could be that it is not safe for staff 
or pupils to be onsite or that we have insufficient staff to open.   We recognise that it is important that our 
school remains open so parents are able to work and pupils can continue to learn.  Therefore, we will make 
every effort to prepare for severe snow/ice.    
 

The decision to open or close will always be made jointly between John Ray Infants and John Ray 
Juniors.  Should there be a heavy fall of snow, we will opt for a 10:00am start to allow us to clear the 
footpaths in our schools.  Once the decision is made to open we will remain open until the usual time.  
 
Breakfast and after school clubs will not run.    
 

How will we let you know if the school is closed or will open at 10:00am?  
In addition to an email and / or text message, information will be posted on:  

• the schools’ websites;  
• each schools’ social media pages.  

 
You can also visit the emergency school closures section of the Essex County Council website.    
 

Emergency school closures | Essex County Council 
 
In order to support us in opening the schools, we would like to ask for parental volunteers who would be 
willing to help clear the school paths alongside staff.  These parents would support school staff from 8:30am 
in the event of a school closure.  Although we are purchasing additional shovels, any that volunteers can 
bring along would be greatly appreciated.    
 
Many thanks for your support in helping the school remain open during periods of severe snow/ice.   
Yours sincerely,    

       
Karen Harrison     Lisa Christian  
Headteacher     Headteacher  
John Ray Junior School    John Ray Infant School  
  
 

 

https://www.essex.gov.uk/schools-and-learning/schools/emergency-school-closures

